MINUTES

RAPID CITY PLUMBING BOARD February 10, 2004

The Rapid City Plumbing Board met at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, February 10, 2004, with the following members present: Dave Baumberger, Plumbing Inspector, presiding; Rod Holmes; Bill Werner; Jeff Medley; and Tom Hagernann.

A motion was made by Werner, second by Hagernann, to approve the minutes of January 13, 2004.

Plumbing license applications and renewals received to date were reviewed and with a motion by Holmes, second by Medley, approved for processing.

Rapid City is currently considering the adoption of the 2003 International Building Codes. The Board discussed differences between the 2003 Uniform Plumbing Code, currently adopted by the State of South Dakota, and the 2003 International Plumbing Code. Following the discussion, the Rapid City Plumbing Board agreed that the Uniform Plumbing Code is more stringent in life, safety, and sanitation than the International Plumbing Code; therefore, it is the Plumbing Board's recommendation to enforce the Uniform Plumbing Code in accordance with South Dakota Codified Law 36-25-16, which requires municipal ordinances to meet the minimum standards of the State Plumbing Code, as adopted by the Commission. Hagemann moved to approve, second by Werner, to approve the recommendation. Following a vote with no opposition, the motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. with a motion by Holmes, second by Medley. The next scheduled meeting is March 9, 2004, at 7:00 p.m.